
 
The Honorable Kirstjen M. Nielsen 
Secretary of Homeland Security 
Washington, D.C.  20528 
 

January 12, 2018 
 
Dear Secretary Nielsen, 
 
We are saddened by your administration’s decision to end Temporary Protected Status for 
about 200,000 people from El Salvador and strongly condemn this action. We respectfully ask 
you to reconsider this decision and think about its impact on students, families, school staff and 
communities. These Salvadorans were granted their status in 2001 when two earthquakes 
struck their country causing massive damage. We also condemn the administration’s earlier 
decisions to end Temporary Protected Status for Haitians and Nicaraguans. To make people 
leave after living in this country for well over a decade after many have had children and built 
strong ties to their communities and workplaces is cruel. Families will be torn apart by this 
decision and our communities and businesses will lose productive members of society. There 
is nothing positive to be achieved through this action.  
 

As leaders of schools in the District of Columbia, we value all of our staff, students and families. 
We value their diverse backgrounds, cultures, and voices and their contributions to our school 
community. ​Many students in our schools have been here for 12 years or more and many are 
citizens since they were born here. The District of Columbia is the only home many of them 
have ever known. While El Salvador may have recovered from the earthquakes, it is ridden with 
gangs and violence and has one of the highest homicide levels in the world. Returning families 
to this unsafe environment is inhumane and is not indicative of what the United States stands 
for. Many parents will be faced with a choice of leaving their children in the care of relatives or 
friends or bringing them back to a country that is pervaded by violence, gangs, and drugs, with 
no economic opportunities and no chance for a better future. El Salvador is also ill-prepared to 
receive nearly 200,000 people.  
 
Again, with respect for the ideals upon which our great nation was founded, we ask, with a 
sense of urgency, that you reconsider this decision and allow our Salvadoran friends and 
neighbors to remain in this country. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Peter Timothy Anderson, Washington Latin PCS 
Golnar Abedin, Creative Minds PCS  
Maquita Alexander, YuYing PCS  
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Dahlia Aguilar, Mundo Verde PCS  
Patricia Brantley, Friendship PCS  
Erika Bryant, Elsie Whitlow Stokes Community Freedom PCS  
Lauren Catalano, Somerset Prep PCS  
Marco Clark, Richard Wright PCS  
Diane Cottman, ​Latin American Montessori Bilingual Public Charter School  
Hilary Darilek, E.L. Haynes PCS  
N’Deye Diagne, Washington Math Science Technology PCHS  
Karen Dresden, Capital City PCS  
Wendy Edwards, Early Childhood Academy PCS  
Jane Ehrenfeld, Center for Inspired Teaching  
Nicole Hanrahan, LAYC Career Academy  
LaTonya Henderson, Cedar Tree Academy  
Stacy Kane, Washington Leadership Academy PCS  
Allison Kokkoros, Carlos Rosario PCS  
Emily Lawson, DC Prep  
Anne Zummo Malone, AppleTree Early Learning PCS 
Jack McCarthy, AppleTree Institute  
Christie McKay, Briya PCS  
Catherine Meloy, The Goodwill Excel Center  
Myrna Peralta, CentroNia  
Richard Pohlman, Thurgood Marshall Academy PCHS  
Jennifer L. Ross, National Collegiate Prep PCHS  
Justin Rydstrom, IDEA PCS  
Kristin Scotchmer, Mundo Verde PCS  
Mary Shaffner, District of Columbia International School  
Emily Silberstein, Cesar Chavez PCS  
Susan Schaeffler, KIPP DC  
Olivia Smith, Bridges PCS  
Andrew Touchette, Youthbuild PCS  
Natasha Warsaw, Sustainable Futures  
Heather D. Wathington, Maya Angelou PCS  
Keith Whitescarver, Breakthrough Montessori  
Deborah Dantzler Williams, Inspired Teaching Demonstration School  
Russ Williams, Center City PCS  
Tracy Wright, Paul PCS  
Shantelle Wright, Achievement Prep PCS  
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